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“Do right, love goodness, and walk humbly with your God.” Micah 6:8 

 January 6, 2018 �

         �

     Mass Schedule�             �

Saturday Vigil: 5 pm                                                                 

Sunday: 7:30, 9:30 & 11:30 am                                           

First Saturday: 8 am                                                                                                         

�

Daily Mass                                                               

Monday�Friday 8 am �

�

�

Reconcilia#on  �

Saturday: 3:30�4:30 pm                                                

or by appointment  �

                                           �

Parish Office Hours�

Monday & Tuesday: 8 am�8 pm�

Wednesday, Thursday & Friday: �

8 am�5 pm�

Saturday: 9 �5 pm�

Closed 12�1 pm  (mon�sat)�

Sunday 8 am�noon�

�

�

Rectory Phone number�

330�688�6411�

www.holyfamilystow.org�

�

�

Perpetual Eucharis#c Adora#on                                                                                                                             

Call 330�678�8335 �

�

�

Holy Family Parish School                                                                                                                             

               330�688�3816� �

www.holyfamilyschoolstow.org�

�

�

Holy Family  

is a  

Stewardship Parish 



�

�

          READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY�

�

Isaiah 40:1�5, 9�11:The return of the exiles is such a 

powerful event that people feel as if the desert itself 

prepares a smooth path for them to walk. From the  

perspective of a ruined Jerusalem and Judah, it is as if 

God is physically returning to the land with the exiles. �

�

Titus 2:11�14; 3:4�7: Once more, this feast at the end of the 

Christmas cycle harks back, this time to the readings of Christmas. 

After outlining the way Christians should live, the writer points out 

that our opportunity to live this way is a gift of divine mercy. �

�

Luke 3:15�16, 21�22: After the echo of the Third Sunday of  

Advent, this reading offers Luke's version of Jesus' baptism. It  

appears to be a simple report that these things happened; it does 

not say who (if anyone) saw or heard any of it. �

�

For Reflection: Once again, we can rejoice in the saving power 

of God! �

Saturday, January 5th�

8:00 am    Ed Mifsud (Sulak Family)�

5:00 pm    Jeanne Ronyak (Barbie Byrne)�

Sunday, January 6th � Epiphany of the Lord�

7:30 am    Nick Campo (Family)�

9:30 am    People of the Parish�

11:30 am  Sterling Shand (Barbie Byrne)�

Monday, January 7th � St. Raymond of Peñafort�

8:00 am    Tony Cuatraro (Vino & Lena Volpe)�

Tuesday, January 8th�

8:00 am    Barbara Kolosi (Kolosi Family)�

10:00 am  William Coyle (Terri Ianne1a)�

                             Stow Glen�

Wednesday, January 9th�

8:00 am    Frank & Be1y Fuchs (Bill & Sally Scala)�

9:30 am    Joanne Incorva3 (John Horvath)�

                                      Briarwood�

Thursday, January 10th�

8:00 am    Jean Horning (Rollick Family)�

Friday, January 11th�

8:00 am    Bob Scully (Haas Family)�

8:45 am    Kathleen Maruna (Mary Ellen Yeager)�

Saturday, January 12th�

5:00 pm    Be1y Kanges (Mitchell Family)�

Sunday, January 13th � Bap�sm of the Lord�

7:30 am    Steve Baltus (Don Cardone)�

9:30 am    Joseph Tesoriero (Pace Family)�

11:30 am  People of the Parish�

EVENTS OF THE PARISH/SCHOOL�

�

� �

Sunday, Jan 6th�

� � 8:30 am Blood Pressure Screening in Rm 2/Rm 4�

� � 9:30 am Sunday School in School�

� � 10:45 am PSR in FSPC and School�

� � 1:00 pm Court of Honor in LCH�

� � 2:30 pm Confirmation Make�Up in Rm 3�

� � 7:00 pm 3177 Leader Mtg in Rm 4�

� � 7:00 pm Kings Men in Rm 1�

Monday, Jan 7th�

� � 6:45 pm Secular Franciscans in Rm 1�

� � 8:00 pm Al Anon in Rm 2�

Tuesday, Jan 8th�

� � 1:00 pm Red Cross Blood Drive in LCH�

� � 6:00 pm Legion of Mary in Rm 5�

� � 6:30 pm Mary’s Threads in Rm 2�

� � 6:45 pm Troop 177 Mtg in FSPC�

� � 7:00 pm KOC Officer’s Mtg in LCH�

� � 7:00 pm RCIA in Rm 1�

� � 7:00 pm Youth Retreat Planning Mtg in Rm 3�

Wednesday, Jan 9th:�

� � 5:30 pm Tops Club Inc. Mtg in Rm 1�

� � 7:00 pm Parish Pastoral Council in Rm 4�

� � 7:30 pm Adult Choir Rehearsal in Church�

Thursday, Jan 10th:�

� � 6:30 pm Webelos 1 Scout Mtg in FSPC�

Friday, Jan 11th�

� � 3:00 pm GS Troop 338 Mtg in Rm 2�

Saturday, Jan 12th:�

� � 8:00 am Men’s Bible Study in Rm 1�

Sunday, Jan 13th�

� � K of C Donut Sale after all Masses�

� � 9:30 am Sunday School in School�

� � 10:30 am Coffee & Donuts in LCH�

� � 10:45 am PSR in FSPC and School�

� � 12:30 pm Lifeteen in Rms 3/4�

� � 7:00 pm Kings Men in Rm 1�

�

While Masses will ordinarily be 

said on the date that you      

arrange, circumstances may    

necessitate a change. Please 

check the bulletin each week.�

"Our ability to live out a generous and faithful love 

grows as we grow. Create a moment today to thank 

God for Jesus’s Incarnation and be ready for that to 

change your life." �From Peace and Good � Through 

the Year with Francis of Assisi. �HELP! Adoration 

needs more committed adorers! �Open hours �

�Thursday’s�9�10 PM; Fridays 11�12 midnight and Mondays�11 AM

�noon. �Call Bill or Mary Ann Kolosi @�330�678�8335�for            

information. �Hours before the Blessed Sacrament for the week 

ending Dec. 29 were 224 hours. �

We extend our sincere sympathy and  prayers 

to the family and friends of our recently          

deceased: Norine Nolte Stampahar, mother of 

Sharon DeBlois; Jim O’Connor; brother of Walt 

O’Connor; Filippo Cappabianca �

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �

HOLY FAMILY OFFERTORY GIVING 

WEEKLY REPORT 

�

�

Sunday Collection for Dec 23rd…………....….$18,278.00�

Second Collection for Dec 23rd:…….…..….…..$2,490.00�

Children’s Collection for Dec 23rd:……..................$15.00�

Thank you for your continued support! 
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January 6, 2019                    � �                       The Epiphany of the Lord�

���

���������	
��� ……� �

� �

�� Magi from the east arrived in Jerusalem, saying,� “Where is the newborn king of the Jews?� We saw his star at its rising and 

have come to do him homage.”       Matthew 2: 1�12�

�

       The gifts of the astrologers indicate the principal dimensions of Jesus’ mission:�

�

� gold�is a gift fitting for a king, a ruler, one with power and authority�

�

� frankincense�is a gift fitting for a priest, one who offers sacrifice (frankincense was an aromatic perfume sprinkled on the     �

               animals sacrificed in the Temple);�

�

� myrrh�is a fitting “gift” for someone who is to die (myrrh was used in ancient times for embalming the bodies of the dead before �

               burial).�

 �

        Epiphany calls us to a new vision of the world that sees beyond the walls and borders we have created and to walk by the light  �

        which has dawned for all of humankind, a light by which we are able to recognize all men and women as our brothers and sisters �

        under the loving providence of God, the Father of all. Question for the Car:  Where have I found God this week? �

�

�� Happy New Year! � May the Lord bless and keep you � and all those whom you hold dear � throughout this New Year, 2019.  May it 

be truly a Year of Grace for all.  �

�� Christmas Thank You:  We continue to feel great gratitude for:  all those who put special effort into helping with the various 

liturgical ministries as we celebrated Christmas � for those who decorated so beautifully  the inside and outside of the church � for 

those who have helped those in need during this season through the Giving Tree Program and other efforts � and for those whose 

“Merry Christmas!” and “Happy New Year!” Greetings continue to brighten our days.�

�

�� I have some important news to share about an upcoming leadership change at Holy Family School.  Mrs. Sharon Fournier 

who was named our Principal in November, 2008, has notified me that she plans to retire and step down as Principal of Holy Family 

School at the end of this 2018�19 academic year.  Serving the Diocese of Cleveland for 33 years, Mrs. Fournier’s career started at 

her home parish, St. Sebastian �� where she taught 3rd grade. �Mrs. Fournier joined our staff in 2005 as Assistant Principal and in 

November 2008 she was named Principal. �In her years of leadership at Holy Family she has been a proven leader both              

academically and spiritually in our Catholic faith. �As Pastor, it has been a blessing and a joy to work with her.. ��

�

Under Mrs. Fournier’s direction, Holy Family School was named a Blue Ribbon School of Excellence in 2012. �As you are aware, 

much academic advancement has occurred, including Project Based Learning, the creation of the Science Lab, 1:1 Chromebooks for 

students in Grades 5�8 � �and, most recently, the inception of a MakerSpace Innovation Lab where students and teachers can learn 

and create together. �Mrs. Fournier has enthusiastically encouraged and supported our teachers to pursue professional development 

opportunities �� keeping Holy Family School at the forefront of educational initiatives in the Diocese. �We have a great deal for which 

to be grateful!�

�

It is very gracious that Mrs. Fournier has let us know her plans in this timely manner. �It will allow us ample opportunity to prepare for 

a proper transition. �In the near future, we will begin a search process for our next Principal. � I am confident in our administrative 

support staff and faculty to help make this a seamless transition. Fr. PJR �

�� Thank you for your extraordinary generosity to Holy Family at Christmas. We are also most grateful for the “end�of�the�year 

giving”, from IRA’s and other funds, which several folks exercised �� benefitting our Building and Endowment Funds.  God bless you 

in this New Year! Fr. PJR�

�

�� The Collection for Catholic University of America will take place during January.  Every year, millions of Catholics across 

the country contribute to the National Collection for The Catholic University of America through their parishes. The collection raises 

millions of dollars that go directly to support student financial aid at Catholic University of America (CUA).  Envelopes for this purpose 

are included in your January packets � and can be submitted throughout the month of January.  Faith Direct participants can desig-

nate a donation online.�

�

�� Winter Weather Advisory � Our “senior” parishioners should be cautious about coming to church when the weather is severe � or 

when the streets and sidewalks are icy. You are not expected to take your life in your hands to fulfill your Sunday obligation.  It would 

be better to pray at home safely � so that you can be healthy enough to attend Mass the following week when the weather is,     

hopefully, better.  Younger, healthier folks are still obliged to make a reasonable effort to celebrate the Eucharist each Sunday.�

�

� � � � � � � � � � � ~continued~�
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�

Cross and Chalice �

Weekend of January 5th & 6th, 2019�

5:00 pm � Jim and Jacqui Bjaloncik �

7:30 am � Greg and Diane Werner �

9:30 am �  Roy and Pam Gelonese �

11:30 am � Jeff and Angelique Kline�

�

Will take the Cross and Chalice materials home to 

pray this week for vocations within the Church. All 

members of our parish are encouraged to continue 

joining in prayer for vocations. For more information or scheduling 

contact Greg Werner at  gwerner@neo.rr.com �

�Please remember our gift certificate       

program. We have grocery gift cards for 

Acme, Giant Eagle and Walmart ($25 and 

$100) and gas cards for Speedway. ($25 

and $50) We have a nice assortment of gift 

cards for fast food and a    variety of restaurants. Please 

call the rectory at 330.688.6411 with questions. Thank you � �

�� Kleenex Advisory � When colds and flu are rampant, please exercise caution.  Please refrain from shaking hands or receiving   

Communion from the Cup when you are experiencing cold/flu symptoms.  Perhaps, consider staying at home �� to avoid spreading 

germs.  Please take your Kleenex with you � rather than leaving it in the pew where others will later be sitting.  We’re supposed to 

share our gifts � but keep our germs to ourselves!  This is also a good time to remind ourselves to leave the pew we have used tidy 

and well�organized (hymnals and prayer cards) for the next occupants.�

�

�� Holy Family School � A “Blue Ribbon School of Excellence”:  Parents of school age � or pre�school age � children are       

encouraged to consider Holy Family School for their children.  We suggest that you contact Mrs. Sharon Fournier, Principal, at:      

330�688�6412, Ext. 310 � or Mrs. Mary Lou Yannucci, Administrative Assistant, at: 330�688�6412, Ext. 314 � for further information 

about our School or to arrange a tour.�

�

�� Planning for the Future �� the Finance Council and I continue to anticipate some Capital Expenditures that will be necessary in the 

next two or three years.� We have established a group to brainstorm the best approach to our planning.  Many projects have been 

completed in recent years � notably the Adoration and Weekday Chapels, the Bell Tower entrance, and elevator in the Church, 

the�replacement of both the Church roof and the School roofs, and significant work on safety/security provisions in the School.   We 

must now turn our attention to the heating/air conditioning system in the Church and the heating system in the School.� Both        

systems will require upgrades of our electrical service as part of their installation.�

�

       The aging boilers in both buildings � installed many years ago �� are reaching the limits of their viability and efficiency.   It would be �

       better to have plans (and funds) in place to be proactive � rather than dealing with an emergency that would come with a boiler     �

       failure. � We have been researching the best recommendations for upgrading our systems for long�term future service.  Preliminary �

       estimates for the most important components are as follows:�

�

       � Church: Heat and Air Conditioning (with electrical upgrade) �� $1,124,912�

�

       � School:  Heating System (with electrical upgrade) �� $347,148�

�

       We also would like to make further efforts to reduce our building fund debt � approximately $650,000 �� which will assist us in       �

       lowering our monthly operating costs.�

�

       At the request of some of the School parents, we have researched � as we have in the past � the cost (approximately $600,000) and�

       feasibility of air�conditioning the School.  Also under consideration is the further development of a “maker space”/ “innovation center” �

       in the School. �

�

       Priorities will need to be established.  These priorities will continue to be considered as we move to the fund�raising phase and     �

       parishioners express their feelings about the priorities � and how we can fund them.  �

�

       We are talking about our “Family Home” � our Church and School buildings.  We will need to make careful decisions about their      �

       future � and the use we hope to make of them in the years to come.  Our current plan is to present our formal proposals early in the �

       New Year.  Meanwhile, we have posted several pages of information about the HVAC equipment on the Parish Website:  �

       www.holyfamilystow.org � click on Capital Campaign�

. �

� � � � � � � � Happy Epiphany!!     Fr. Paul Rosing�

Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �

The Divorced, Separated and Widowed 

Catholics of Akron is sponsoring a 

speaker. Ranelle Roebuck, Summit Metro 

Parks Naturalist, will provide an engaging 

overview of the Summit Metro Parks, and 

the many activities, locations, and           

experiences available. It will be held on 

Monday, January 14th at 7:30 pm at       

Immaculate Heart of Mary, Convent Building, 

1945 Portage Trail in Cuyahoga Falls. This event is open at no 

cost to single people of all faiths. Refreshments at 7:15 pm.  For 

information call Sue 330�554�5626.�
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Holy Family School  

announces Kindergarten Round-Up 

&  Open Registration 

Kindergarten Round-Up 

 

Kindergarten Round-Up 

  

Holy Family School invites future             

Kindergarten students to attend a Kindergarten Round-Up on 

Thursday evening January 24th from 6:30 – 7:15pm  The    

future Kindergarten students will visit a Kindergarten room, 

meet our teachers, hear a story, have a snack and participate 

in a craft.  Parents of future students will meet the Principal 

and hear about what our school has to offer.  Reservations are    

required.  Please call 300.688.6412 ext. 314 to reserve a 

spot. 

 

Holy Family School is a National Blue Ribbon School of         

Excellence. We offer an excellent academic education that is 

complemented by Catholic tradition and Gospel values.  We 

welcome students of all faiths! 

 

Open House 

 

Come and explore the faith-based educational opportunities 

available at Holy Family School.  Visit our staff and discover, 

firsthand, what we offer.  Holy Family School will hold Open 

House on Sunday, January 27th from 10:30 AM – 1:00 

PM.  Everyone is welcomed! 

 

Application packets will be available during Round-Up on       

January 24th at Open House on Sunday, January 27th, and in 

the school office beginning January 29th.       

Application packet fees: $80 K-8, $50 PreK 

11:30 am Mass Music Jan 6, 2019�

�

HFCGuest wifi password:           �

FaithFamily�

Holy Family will be offering  

preparation for adult Catholics 

(18 and over) seeking to receive 

the Sacrament of Confirmation in 

2019.�This program is open to 

Catholic Adults who have been 

baptized and who have received 

Holy Communion but who not 

yet received the Sacrament of 

Confirmation.� A simple       

breakfast will be served.�     �

Confirmation will be celebrated on Sunday, May 19th 2019 at 

2:00 p.m.� ����

Contact Fr. Klonowski with questions or to register:               �

�330�688�6412 x.223 or�klonowski@holyfamilystow.org���

Saturday Mornings, 9:00 � 10:00 am�

Room 4�

January 19, February 23, March 16�

January 6, 2019                   � �  The Epiphany of the Lord�

Holy Holy Holy�

�

Verse 1�

�

Holy, holy, holy�

Lord God Almighty�

Early in the morning�

Our song shall rise to Thee�

Holy, holy, holy merciful and mighty�

God in three Persons blessed Trinity�

�

Verse 2�

�

Holy, holy, holy�

All the saints adore Thee�

Casting down their golden crowns�

Around the glassy sea�

Cherubim and seraphim falling down before Thee�

Which wert and art and evermore shall be�

�

Chorus�

�

From the cradle to the cross�

God with us God with us�

For this broken world You love�

God with us God with us�

You gave up Your only Son�

God with us God with us�

So that all the world will know our God with us�

�

Verse 3�

�

Holy, holy, holy�

Lord God Almighty�

All Thy works shall praise Thy name�

In earth and sky and sea�

Holy, holy, holy merciful and mighty�

God in three Persons blessed Trinity�

�

CCLI Song # 6527091John Bacchus Dykes | Matt Maher | Reginald Heber 

© Thankyou Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) Valley Of Songs 

Music (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing) For use solely with the 

SongSelect®�Terms of Use. All rights reserved.�www.ccli.com CCLI License 

# 2640929�

Widowed,�Separated, 

or Divorced?�

The loss of a spouse 

through separation, 

divorce, or death is a traumatic experience.��The�Beginning 

Experience�weekend is intended to help widowed, divorced, 

or separated people who would like to pass through the 

grief and begin to move forward with their lives. Come to a 

safe place.��

The next retreat weekend will be�March 29�31, 2019�at the 

Martina Spiritual Renewal Center,�5244 Clarwin Avenue, 

Pittsburgh, PA 15229�located in West View/Ross          

Township.��Payment arrangements and possible financial 

assistance are available.���

For more information, visit our website 

www.BeginningExperiencePittsburgh.com�or make a       

confidential call to�Mary at 412�523�2405�or�                   �

Rob at 412�584�5575.�
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Holy Family Parish� � � � � � � � �        Stow, Ohio �

Social Concerns: �

"Bishops’ Conference President, USCCB Committee on 

Domestic Justice and Human Development Chairman, 

and Catholic Charities USA CEO��

Welcome Passage of the FIRST STEP Act Through   

Congress�

Following the�passage of the FIRST STEP Act�in Congress, 

Church officials praised Congress:�

'The First Step Act is a true first step towards�long�term 

criminal justice system reform, providing meaningful reform 

to our nation’s mandatory minimum sentences and        

'three�strike' policies,��

a more just and equitable criminal justice system, and��

valuable incentives for prisoners to participate in vocational 

and rehabilitative programs helping to prepare them for   

reintegration into society.��

The�reauthorization of the Second Chance Act�provides  

access to meaningful local and faith�based programs that 

help returning citizens contribute to their communities and 

families.�

Daniel Cardinal DiNardo of Galveston�Houston, President of 

the U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops,�stated:�'We are 

grateful to the members and staff of the Senate and the 

House for the truly historic bipartisan collaboration that was 

necessary to pass this bill before Christmas. We also thank 

the President and his staff for their support. The First Step 

Act advances�the causes of justice and mercy�in our      

criminal justice system. We stand with victims of crime and 

we refuse to give up on those who have committed 

crimes.'���

Bishop Frank J. Dewane, Bishop of Venice , FL, Chairman 

of the USCCB Committee on Domestic Justice and Human 

Development�also stated:�'More   reform is needed in the 

future, but now is a time to celebrate that our sentencing 

laws will promote greater fairness and justice, and our pris-

ons will be better at   rehabilitating prisoners, which benefits 

the whole community.'��

Sr. Donna Markham, O.P, President and CEO of Catholic 

Charities USA,�said:�'This is a true Christmas gift to families 

who have been impacted by unjust sentencing policies. 

Catholic Charities agencies continue to minister to our 

brothers and sisters returning to their families, and today’s 

bill will make meaningful progress towards improving those 

efforts. Reauthorizing the Second Chance Act allows us to 

continue providing effective reentry programming to�reduce 

recidivism�and address intergenerational poverty.'”                          

From usccb.org�

Annual Pro-Life Day of Prayer 

Saturday, January 19, 2019 

Starting 8am and Concluding at the 5pm Mass 

Holy Family Church - Stow - Daily Mass Chapel 

�

Please join Fr. Kevin�Klonowski�for�an annual Pro�Life Day of 

Prayer to mark the�46th�anniversary (January 22, 1973) of the 

Supreme Court decisions legalizing unlimited abor(ons in our 

country.��

�

Cosponsored by the Rosary, Culture of Life/Pro�Life  Ministries 

and the Knights of Columbus, we come together in prayer looking 

forward to the (me when the sanc(ty of all human life is         

respected and protected.�Day of Prayer opens�Saturday, January 

19, 2019, at�8am�with Mass  celebrated by Fr. Kevin�Klonowski.��

�

At the conclusion of Mass, a�Pro�Life Rosary will be prayed       

con(nuously un(l the program concludes with the                    

regular�5pm�Mass on Saturday, January 19. The Rosary will be 

presented serving the parishes of St. Mary (Hudson), Mother of 

Sorrow (Peninsula), St. Joseph (Cuyahoga Falls), St. Eugene 

(Cuyahoga Falls), St. Patrick (Kent), Our Lady of Victory 

(Tallmadge) and Holy Family (Stow). This has been a con(nuing 

Prayer Program since 1986.�

�

Volunteers Needed!�Please sign up for an hour of prayer   

throughout�Saturday on a list outside the Adora(on Chapel door 

at Holy Family Stow or at�this link: Sign Up Genius�

 �

If you don't know your schedule, please come when you are 

able. �Students are�welcome�who need community service hours 

also! � Feel free to extend the invita(on to others �

�

Please join us!�

New Year Volunteer Opportunity:                   

St. Mary Enrichment Center�

St. Mary School in Akron offers an After School 

Tutoring program for its diverse student           

population, most from families below the poverty 

level.  Eighty students in Kindergarten through 

Grade 8 have asked for tutoring assistance.      

Additional tutors are needed to help the students with homework, reading and basic skills on Thursdays from 3:15 to 4:15 

pm.  As the new year begins, please consider giving your time and talent to make a real difference in the life of a 

young student. To volunteer or for information, please call or email Deb Sesek at 330.328.3821 or debsesek@gmail.com. �
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Immigration: �
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�

"Christ said: 'Sacrifices offered according to the law You   

neither desired nor delighted in. I come to do Your 

Will.' He takes away the first to establish the                             

second." Hebrews 10:9 

�

"Chairman of the USCCB Committee on Migration and Bish-

ops from Texas Dioceses Issue Statement on the Death of 

Jakelin Caal Maquin�

��

On December 8, seven�year�old Jakelin Caal Maquin died in the 

custody of United States Customs and Border Protection (CBP). 

She and her father had been apprehended the evening of         

December 6 in a remote stretch of the U.S./Mexico border in     

Antelope Wells, New Mexico. Most Reverend Joe S. Vásquez, 

Bishop of Austin, and Chairman of the USCCB Committee on   

Migration, along with Most Reverend Mark J. Seitz, Bishop of El 

Paso and Most Reverend Gerald Kicanas, Administrator of the 

Diocese of Las Cruces, issued the following statement:�

�

'We are extremely distressed at the news of seven�year�old Jakelin 

Caal Maquin’s death shortly after crossing the U.S./Mexico border 

with her father and turning themselves into CBP�in search of     

asylum in the United States. Our prayers and heart�felt             

condolences go out to Jakelin’s family. The death of a child is    

always a moment of great sadness, a jarring disruption of the    

natural order of life. From this tragedy, we must remember this 

profound human consequence of�our failed immigration policies, 

including also that restrictions on the flow of asylum seekers at the 

border can push more families to seek entrance between ports of 

entry which place them at greater risk. Jakelin’s death is a tragic 

reminder of the desperate situation that�many fleeing violence, 

persecution, and poverty�face � both in their home countries and 

now at our border.�

�

We welcome the investigation of the Department of Homeland  

Security’s Office of Inspector General. We recognize the work and 

commitment of CBP officers to ensure our safety, but urge CBP 

leadership to critically review policies regarding the care 

of�vulnerable populations in their custody. We pledge our           

assistance to help CBP do so.�

As Jesus was himself a�child whose parents were told 'there is no 

room,' we continue to recognize and affirm that�seeking asylum 

and protection is legal. As a nation, we have the obligation to     

receive distraught individuals and families with welcome,           

compassion, and humane treatment. We must heed the words of 

Christ that 'Whatsoever you did for one of these least brothers of 

mine, you did for me' (Matthew 25:40)."�

First Friday Club of Greater Akron�

Presents Larry Williams�

Director of Athle*cs of the �

University of Akron�

January 11, 2019�

Larry Williams was named the Akron Zips    

Director of Athletics on August 18, 2015. 

Throughout his career, Larry has been a NCAA Division I 

athletics director, collegiate and professional athlete  �     

including a stint with the Cleveland Browns, practicing      

attorney, media talent, university marketing administrator, 

and a top executive in the corporate trademark licensing 

and marketing industry.�

�

�

The First Friday Club will meet January 11, 2019 at Tangier 

Restaurant, 532 W. Market Street, Akron OH 44303. The 

cost of the luncheon is $20.00 Doors open at 11:00 am; the 

program begins at noon, and ends promptly at 1:00 PM.  

Reservations can be made by calling 330�535�7668; by 

sending a check to the First Friday Club of Greater Akron, 

795 Russell Ave., Akron, Ohio 44307; or online at 

www.firstfridayclubofgreaterakron.org. See the website for 

information on subscriptions for the 2019 luncheon series. �

January 6, 2019                    � � The Epiphany of the Lord�

CATHOLIC CEMETERIES ASSOCIATION � MONTHLY GRIEF 

SUPPORT � 3rd SUNDAY OF EVERY MONTH � JAN 20TH�

Please join us for an hour of learning and healing along your grief 

journey.� Our Grief Support leaders are certified as Ministers of 

Consolation by the National Catholic Ministry to the Bereaved, 

Inc.� Our Catholic�based support can be supplemental to your  

existing support groups. �We meet the 3rd�Sunday of every month 

at 3:00 p.m., except on holidays, then we meet the 

4th�Sunday.��The next Support Group is Sunday, January 20th�at 

St. Joseph Cemetery, Avon (temporary trailer office); Holy Cross 

Cemetery, Akron (office); and Holy Cross Cemetery, Brook Park 

(office). ��

The topic for January 2019 will be:��“Grief's Gentle Journey: One 

Foot in Front of the Other”�

No registration is required; Just come and join us.� For more      

information, visit our website                                                 �

�https://www.clecem.org/Information/Bereavement.aspx�

or contact Rhonda at 216.930.4866�rabrams@clecem.org.�

Embrace Clinic and Care Center (formerly 

Community Pregnancy Center) would like to 

extend a heartfelt thanks to the Parishioners of 

Holy Family. Your donated gifts from the 

Giving Tree are deeply appreciated. Every 

gift with which you have blessed us translates 

into the number of lives that we are able to reach from our ministry. 

We work diligently to reinforce our clients’ decisions to choose life 

for their unborn children. God bless you all and thank you for    

making this such a successful season of love for the babies and 

their families!� �


